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The next day he saw Jesus coming toward him, and said, "Behold, the Lamb of God, who takes 
away the sin of the world!” (John 1:29 ESV). 

PASTOR’S MESSAGE 
By Pastor Kevin Mann  

8Though you have not seen him, you love him. Though you do not now see him, you believe in him 
and rejoice with joy that is inexpressible and filled with glory, 9 obtaining the outcome of your faith, 
the salvation of your souls (1 Peter 1:8-9 ESV). 
 

Dear Friends in Christ: 

Paul’s words in 1 Peter 1:8-9 bring to conclusion the opening of his first epistle. 
Peter states clearly that through the love we have for Jesus (that is, through faith in Him), 
we obtain the salvation of our souls. These are great words of joy for us Christians who 
indeed trust in Jesus for our salvation. 

Yet, these words cap off a section where Peter talks about the trials and tribula-
tions which are faced by all of God’s people. Throughout such trials, Peter focuses our 
attention to Jesus through whom you have “an inheritance that is imperishable, unde-
filed, and unfading, kept in heaven for you” (1 Peter 1:4). Though we may lose everything 
in this world on account of our faith in Jesus, we have not lost everything, for we have 
Jesus, our Lord and Savior. 

As we near the middle of the third decade of this millennium, such trials seem to 
be getting closer to us as God’s people. We live in a post-Christian culture in 2024 in 
which the role of the Christian worldview has been reduced. (By “post-Christian,” I mean 
that the Christian worldview is often no longer the primary worldview in the lives of most 
people. That is to say, Christian values and morals do not have as much weight in political 
and social discourse and are often secondary to ideals and mores that are secular in na-
ture.) As we move further into this post-Christian culture – as the influence of the church 
continues to wane – we grasp hold and firmly cling to Jesus. Only in Jesus can we find true 
hope. 

Yet, this post-Christian culture provides great opportunity for us as well. We no 
longer can assume that people know the Bible (or even who Jesus is). We have wonderful 
opportunities to share God’s Word with those we meet in the various places God has 
placed us – in our homes, in our workplaces, in our communities. We share that message 
both in word and deed. As we love people through our deeds, may God grant us the op-
portunity to share also the words of His great love for all people in Jesus Christ.  

(Continued on page 8) 

Celebrate moms, grandmoms, and all those that embody the calling of motherhood with a beautiful carnation this 
Mother's Day. Proceeds from this fundraiser will benefit Right to Life of Northeast Indiana and help continue our life-
saving work in our region. Look for these flowers in the narthex on May 12th! Look for more information in the an-
nouncements. Suggested donation is $2.00. 

MOTHER’S DAY CARNATION SALE 
By Right to Life of Northeast Indiana 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   By Mike Nowling 

We, as members of Peace, are grateful for the wonderful Easter service that we cele-
brated on March 31st. We are blessed to have Pastor Mann to lead us in our worship 
service each Easter and each day proclaiming, “Christ is risen! He is risen indeed!  Alle-
luia!” We go out every day in our lives with hope and love because of what Our Savior, 
Jesus did for us.    
 
Go therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the 
Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to observe all that I have 
commanded you. And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age.                               
Matthew 28: 19-20 
 
We are thankful for the wonderful music that our choir led by Gary Gerke provided for 
us on Easter and throughout the Lenten season. We have a very dedicated choir that 
inspires us with God’s word in music. Music is a very important and meaningful part of 
our worship services at Peace. It is part of our tradition. The choir leads us by example 
in singing praises to God. 
 
Praise the Lord, for the Lord is good; sing praise to his name, for that is pleasant.  
Psalm 135:3 
 
On Easter Sunday, Peace members were treated to a time of fellowship and love with 
breakfast after the sunrise service. This year once again, we had a joyous time togeth-
er organized and provided by our Elders and Men at Peace. Fellowship unites us as one 
body in Christ. 
 
But if we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship with one another, 
and the blood of Jesus, his Son, purifies us from all sin.  1 John 1:7 

Missed a service? Have a question about an announcement? You can find a 
written copy of the service and announcements on our website at  
peacelutheranfw.org  Click on the “Media” tab and then “Worship Service 
Bulletin”. You will see the most recent Sunday and Wednesday bulletins as 
well as announcements. 

Save the Date! Sunday, May 19  
Calling all Graduates! If you or your son/daughter will be 
graduating from high school or from college with a degree 
or professional certificate, please let us know so that we 
can celebrate this wonderful milestone with you! Please 
contact the church office with the following information as 
it pertains to the graduate. 260-744-3869 or secretary@peacelutheranfw.org. 

Name; high school graduating from; college attending or plans for after high school; 
College graduating from and degree or certificate; plans after graduation. 

GRADUATE RECOGNITION and RECEPTION 

https://www.biblestudytools.com/1-john/1-7.html
peacelutheranfw.org
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Election Hosts Needed: Tuesday, May 7, 6am-6pm  
Several shifts for hosts need to be filled for the primary election that takes place at 
Peace. There is a sign-up sheet in the Narthex with the shift times that need covered. 
Volunteers are asked to arrive 10-15 minutes before your shift to check in and for any 
special instructions. There will be snacks and beverages available for all volunteers.  

Cards & Games in the Café continue to happen on the 2nd & 4th Mondays from 1-3pm. 
We’re not only playing Euchre, there’s also been a little bit of Rummikub going on! If 
you have a favorite to add to the mix, bring it along! Enjoy some friendly competition 
and some tasty snacks too! Bring a friend! 

BINGO!: Wednesday, May 15, 11am-Noon 
There will be BINGO in the Café on Wednesday, May 15. This event is led and spon-
sored by Oak Street Health. The FREE event will include prizes, snacks and beverages. If 
you or anyone you know might want to join, please RSVP to 260-209-7117  

Sharing Peace Art Gallery: The Café Gallery display for May will feature creations by 
former Sharista, Hannah Wenndt! It will be so good to see Hannah, and to see her 
beautiful pieces displayed in the Café! All art is available for purchase with payments 
going directly to the artists. If you or someone you know is interested in displaying their 
work in our gallery in 2024, have them contact Rose Murphy at  
cafeministry@peacelutheranfw.org or 260-744-3869. 

Soup and Songs: Tuesday, May 14 at 6pm There will be another Soup and Songs event 
in the Café! The one in February was such a wonderful evening and we can’t wait to do 
it again! If you have questions or would like to bring a treat to share, contact Kasey 
Hapner. 

SHARING PEACE CAFÉ  
By Rose Murphy, Café Ministry 

Sharing Peace   
Café Hours 

Monday - Thursday 
8:00am to 1:00pm 

 
Friday - Saturday 

CLOSED 
 

Sunday 
8:30 - 11am 

 
 

Note: Café will be 
closed on  

Sunday, May 26 and 
Monday, May 27 for the 
Memorial Day weekend. 

 

Youth Group 
Youth in grades 6-12 meet on the 1st & 3rd Tuesdays of the month from 6-8pm. We spend time in God’s word, share 
highs and lows, plan activities & get some game time in! Join us and bring a friend! 

National Youth Gathering (NYG) – July 19-23, 2025 
The LCMS National Youth Gathering will take place in New Orleans, Louisiana under the theme: “ENDURE,” and cen-
tered around Hebrews 12:1-3. Watch for more information soon about upcoming youth and parent meetings! 

NYG FUNdraising 
The youth will begin raising funds soon to help defray costs of the Youth Gathering. If you have ideas or would like to 
help us, please let Rose know. It’s only a year away!   

Young Adult Ministry on Zoom (YAMz) – Staying Connected 
Those young adults (age 18 and out of high school) meet up on Zoom once a month, usually on the 3rd Sunday at 
7:30pm. If you would like to get connected, contact Rose for Zoom info at 260-402-1679 or 
youth@peacelutheranfw.org.  

YOUTH and FAMILY MINISTRY 

mailto:cafeministry@peacelutheranfw.org
mailto:youth@peacelutheranfw.org
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PARISH HEALTH and WELLNESS 
By Cheryl Erickson, RN, FNP-BC 

May is Lupus Awareness Month 
The Lupus Foundation of America estimates that 1.5 million Americans, and at least five million people worldwide, 
have a form of lupus.  Ninety percent (90%) of people living with lupus are women. Most people with lupus develop 
the disease between the ages of 15-44. However, men, children, and teenagers develop lupus, too. People with lupus 
can experience significant symptoms, such as pain, extreme fatigue, hair loss, cognitive issues, and physical impair-
ments that affect every facet of their lives. Many suffer from cardiovascular disease, strokes, disfiguring rashes, and 
painful joints. For others, there may be no visible symptoms. 
 

There are four different forms of lupus. 
 Systemic Lupus accounts for approximately 70 percent of all cases of lupus. In approximately half of these cases, a 

major organ or tissue in the body, such as the heart, lungs, kidneys, or brain will be affected. 
 Cutaneous Lupus (affecting only the skin) accounts for approximately 10% of all lupus cases. 
 Drug-induced Lupus accounts for about 10 % of all lupus cases and is caused by high doses of certain medications. 

The symptoms of drug induced lupus are similar to systemic lupus; however, symptoms usually subside when the 
medications are discontinued. 

 Neonatal Lupus is a rare condition in which the mother's antibodies affect the fetus. At birth, the baby may have a 
skin rash, liver problems, or low blood cell counts, but these symptoms typically disappear completely after six 
months with no lasting effects. 

 

Lupus is two to three times more prevalent among African American, Hispanic/Latina, Asian American, Native Ameri-
can, Alaska Native, Native Hawaiian and other Pacific Islander women than among White women. Recent research in-
dicates that lupus affects 1 in 537 young African American women. The groundbreaking LUMINA (Lupus in Minority 
Populations: Nature vs. Nurture) study reported that African American lupus patients are more likely to have organ 
system involvement, more active disease, and lower levels of social support compared with White lupus patients. 
 

Lupus symptoms 
Because lupus can affect so many different parts of the body, it can cause a lot of different symptoms. And many peo-
ple with lupus don’t have all the symptoms. The most common lupus symptoms (which are the same for men and 
women) are: 

 Extreme fatigue 
 Pain or swelling in joints 
 Swelling in the hands, feet, or around the eyes  
 Headaches 
 Low fevers 
 Sensitivity to light 
 Chest pain with deep breathing 

(Continued on page 8) 

Second Wednesday 
and 

Third Sunday  
each month  

before and after  
worship  

Parish Nurse Office Hours: 

10-11:30am 
May 3; June 21 and 28 

For immediate assistance with health-related questions, call 
Cheryl at 260-341-8215 

Parish Nurse Email is Parishnurse@peacelutheranfw.org 

mailto:Parishnurse@peacelutheranfw.org
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Our Mission 
Peace Lutheran Preschool exists to reach out with the Gospel and love of Jesus to young children and 

families in our congregation and community by providing excellence in early childhood education. 
 

The preschool school year is winding down but there is still so much going on! On Wednesday, May 1st is the pre-
school spirit night at Chick-Fil-A at the W. Coliseum Blvd. location. Grab some delicious grub between 5:00-7:00 pm 
and support the preschool at the same time! Just let them know when you are placing your order and make sure that 
it goes to the right location – not the one in the mall. 
 
The last day of school will be May 22nd and that is also the End-of-the-Year service for the preschool. We are looking 
forward to singing praises that we have learned throughout the school year and being a part of the Wednesday even-
ing service at 6:30 pm. We invite all Prayer Angels to attend to see your preschooler one more time. Light refresh-
ments will be served in the café after the service. 
 
The children had the best time celebrating the Week of The Young Child. Music Monday, Tasty Tuesday, Wacky 
Wednesday, and Artsy Thursday. The younger children painted with colored pudding…some of it might have been 
eaten…   The Pre-K children made a food face with a soft taco shell, cucumber circles, spaghetti, and green pepper 
slices and then ate them! Of course, the children love Wacky Wednesday because they can dress crazy but they also 
changed class rooms and did some activities differently. It was truly wacky! The giggles coming from the rooms says it 
all. It was a fun week! 
 
Registrations for the fall are still coming in. If you know someone still looking for a preschool home, be sure to send 
them our way before we fill up! Contact Barb Bradtmueller at (260)456-6605. Registration forms are available in the 
church office, the Sharing Peace Café counter, and the preschool hallway. 

PEACE LUTHERAN PRESCHOOL 
By Barbara Bradtmueller, Preschool Director 

Playing and Learning at Preschool! 
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FINANCIAL SECRETARY MESSAGE   By Dick Rutkowski 

 Offering Counters are still needed 

The church needs 2 or more new volunteers to help with counting and depositing our weekly offerings. Volunteers 

will count one Sunday per month. It typically takes about one hour after the service to complete this important job. 

Please contact Dick Rutkowski (260) 760-8529 to volunteer or learn more. 

 1st Quarter Statements 
Statements will soon be placed in your mailbox. Contact Dick Rutkowski if you have any questions. 

We introduced the Peace Church Directory Update Project on page 4 of the January-February issue of Peacefully 
Yours.  To review that article,  go to the Peacelutheranfw.org website, click on the Media dropdown box,  then 
Peacefully Yours Newsletter, the Jan Feb 2024.pdf. Page 4 
 

If you still need to update your records, pick up the Directory Change Form in the office and after 
completing it put it in our church mailbox (Rutkowski) in the Founders’ Hall hall-
way. Notice the checkbox to tell us if you would like to have an updated picture in 
the directory. We’ll contact you to arrange a time to have a new picture taken. 

ONLINE CHURCH DIRECTORY UPDATE By Dick Rutkowski 

Lenten Suppers: Ministry Donations & A Big THANK YOU 

Thank you to everyone who participated in this year’s Lenten suppers.  The menus for the six suppers were created 
around the entrées, side dishes, and desserts provided by 16 different members. A BIG THANK YOU to Nancy Becker, 
Barb Bradtmueller, Cheryl Erickson, Terry Gehring, Peggy Heingartner, Elaine King, Deb Lahrman, Pam Lehman, Mike 
Murphy, Val Nowling, Judy Parker, Danielle Ramsey, Becky Rutkowski, Saralyn Saylor, Caryl Spira and Ann White. What 
a group effort!  An average of 46 people attended supper weekly, enjoying good food and fellowship before heading 
up to the Lenten service. Editor’s note: Thank you, Caryl, for coordinating these dinners! 

A Thrivent Action Grant was used to purchase the meat and condiments. That grant, along with the generosity of the 
cooks who volunteered and all who provided the side dishes, enabled us to direct the entire amount of the basket do-
nations to Peace ministries. We received $737 in total donations, divided between Pre-School $161; Café Ministry $97; 
LSUS $98; Youth Gathering $176; and Peace budget as needed $105 and $100. What a blessing!  

LENTEN DINNERS REPORT By Caryl Spira 

ALTAR FLOWERS 

We still need donors for altar flowers for this year. Check the calendar across from the office for available dates. 

Cost of the flowers is $30 and you can take them home after the Sunday service. Payment envelopes are under the 
chart and can be put in the collection plate. 
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WinGS - WOMEN IN GOD’S SERVICE 
By Elaine King and Kasey Hapner 

Over the many years Peace has been a congregation, The Women of Peace have come together for study, fellowship, 
and service. There have been many beautiful acts of ministry that the women of Peace have united for! It is a true 
legacy of faith and ministry!  
  
Elaine King, who has chaired WinGS for many years, stepped down from this position in April 2024. Elaine has dedi-
cated many hours of service to Peace. She has made sure that the group is self-sustaining and able to give generously 
both financially and physically to different areas of the church and other ministries connected to the church. We are 
very thankful for Elaine and her generous acts of service and sharing of her time, talent, and gifts with this congrega-
tion! THANK YOU ELAINE!  
  
In April, the women gathered to discuss the next steps for WinGS. Since COVID, it has been more difficult to know 
the way forward and gauge what the women of the congregation are desiring. This meeting was led partially by 
Elaine King who passed the baton to Lizzy Hoham who will act as the new point of contact for future WinGS endeav-
ors.   Lizzy's two main goals for WinGS are to collaborate creatively and find new ways to serve the community at 
large.  
  
What is the purpose of WinGS? The purpose of this group is to help each woman grow in her faith through Bible 
study, caring, service, and fellowship, enabling her to use her gifts to serve the Lord, church, community, and mission 
field.  
  
Over the next few months we hope to provide more ways to connect our community of women here at Peace in 
study, caring, service, and fellowship. Stay tuned for more information in the church bulletin, Peacefully Yours and 
email notifications.  

  
WinGs 2023 Annual Report 

submitted by Elaine King 
  

Charity checks were mailed from 2023 & rummage/bake sale proceeds in early 2024, as follows:  
  
 $150.00 to Concordia High School, $100 to Concordia Seminary, $400 for LSUS Teacher's Coffee/ Treat purchased 

through Sharing Peace Cafe Ministry, $300 to Peace Preschool, $300 to LSUS, $150 to Bethlehem Lutheran Food 
Bank (in partnership with Associated Churches), $50 to Lutheran Reporter, and $50 to Lutheran Media Minis-
tries. A total of $1,365!  

 Four project requests for specific area needs were awarded, which include:  
 $1,000 for Preschool Playground Repair (Primarily the Ark), $400 for Peace Food Pantry, $200 for new high 

chairs in Fellowship Hall, and $275 for new banners for the Sharing Peace Cafe Ministry. A total of $1,875!  
 Additional actions during 2023: Installation of handrail in the Sanctuary near altar, fruit baskets provided for Shut

-Ins, 4 Narthex pillows, altar flowers, Rummage and Bake Sale, baby shower, 2 funeral Lunches, and LWML Fall 
Rally hosted at Peace.  

  
Thank you to all the ladies and their service to God in 2023! 
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As we trust confidently in God to care for us and safely keep for us that eternal inheritance that He has pre-
pared for us and that we by faith will receive, we go forth trusting in God to fill us with inexpressible joy, regardless of 
our circumstances. Thus we sing with Luther: 

God’s Word forever shall abide, No thanks to foes, who fear it;  
For God Himself fights by our side With weapons of the Spirit.  
Were they to take our house, goods, honor, child, or spouse,  
Though life be wrenched away, They cannot win the day.  
The Kingdom’s ours forever!  
 

(“A Mighty Fortress is Our God” stanza 4; Text: © 1978 Lutheran Book of Worship Used by permission:  
LSB Hymn License .NET, number 110001617.) 

In Christ, 

(Continued from page 1) 

PASTOR’S MESSAGE    

Many people with lupus also have problems that affect their skin and hair, such as a butterfly-shaped rash on the 
cheeks and nose, hair loss, sores in the mouth or nose, and fingers or toes turning white or blue and feeling numb 
when a person is cold or stressed (Raynaud’s disease). If you have these symptoms, it doesn’t necessarily mean you 
have lupus, because lupus shares a lot of symptoms of other diseases, such as diabetes  and arthritis. So if you have 
these common lupus symptoms, it’s important to talk to your healthcare provider and find out whether you have lu-
pus or a different health problem so you can get the treatment needed for you. 

(Continued from page 4) 

 

PARISH HEALTH AND WELLNESS 

Classes are held in the Wellness Room below the stairs. Enter door #3 from the parking lot. No previous experience 
necessary. Everyone is welcome for fun, fitness, and fellowship. $5 per class session, except yoga with Tara is $10. 
 

 Chair Yoga: Monday and Friday, 11am-12pm (no class 5/17) 
 CardioTone: Monday and Thursday, 5-5:45pm   
 Yoga with Tara: Tuesday, 5:30; Saturday, 11am (no class 5/25, 6/18, 6/22) 
 Latin Fitness Dance (class is currently on hold till October) 

No previous experience necessary. 

EXERCISE CLASS SCHEDULE 

The group has resumed meeting on the first and third Wednesdays of the month at 5:30pm in the lounge.  

PEACE PARTNERS IN PRAYER 
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Lutheran South Unity School 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL! 

Registration for VBS will be completed 
through the QR code on this flyer.  

Vacation Bible School 
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CLHS Orchestra coming to Peace 
The CLHS Orchestra will be here for our service on Sunday, May 5. They will be playing several pieces and leading 
some of our hymns that morning. Because they will have to set up in the front of the sanctuary, Communion will not 
be celebrated on that day. We will have communion on May 19th instead. 

CLHS Summer Programs Registration Now Open 
Registration is now open for summer camps and classes at Concordia! CLHS hosts a number of Summer Camps and 
Summer Academic programs for students of all ages (K-12 during the 2023-24 school year). Camps range from sports 
to computers to band and drama. There's something for everyone! And if you're looking to get ahead on your classes, 
sign up for one of our Academic programs. Classes are available onsite or online. Students from all schools in grades 8-
12 are welcome!  
  
We are offering an online registration and payment system for all Summer Camps and Classes through CampBrain. To 
learn more about our summer programs or to register, go to: clhscadets.com/apps/pages/summer-at-CLHS  Payment 
is due at the time of Registration. Many camps offer a t-shirt to campers, included in their registration fees. The regis-
tration deadline to be guaranteed a t-shirt is May 10, 2024. After that date, a t-shirt is not guaranteed. 

For any questions, please contact our athletics office at (260) 969-6868 or athletics@clhscadets.com.  

For questions regarding the summer classes, please call Nancy Koehler, summer classes coordinator, at  
(260) 483-1102, ext. 313 or email nkoehler@clhscadets.com. 

CONCORDIA LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL NEWS 

 

Peace Youth Group 

Fun & Games 

http://clhscadets.com/apps/pages/summer-at-CLHS
mailto:athletics@clhscadets.com
mailto:nkoehler@clhscadets.com
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For the Record 

Directory Changes 
Please contact  the church office with  

any changes of  address ,  phone numbers  
and emai l  addresses.  

Soul Accounting  

Transfer In 

Michael Montgomery 

Budget 

    Yearly 2024: $ 341,585.00 

    Weekly 2024: $      6,568.90 

 March 3, 2023 through April 24, 2024  

contributions and attendance were as follows: 

Giving and Attendance  

Mar 3/6 $5,214 68/47 

Mar 10/13 $3,907 68/37 

Mar 17/20 $6,017 68/40 

Mar 24/28/29 $4,754 89/65/77 

Mar 31 $10,367 168 

Apr 7/10 $9,053 64/19 

Apr 14/17 $10,054 61 

Apr 21/24 $3,590  

The Kroger Co. Family of Stores is 
committed to bringing hope and help 
to the local neighborhoods we call 
home. Our stores are on a mission to 
not just part of, but to help create a 
stronger community. We recognize 
that every community has unique 
causes that need support. Thank you 
for being such an important organiza-
tion in our community.  

Year-to-Date Report: 

19 Peace Households 
$41.76 

Community 

Rewards 

“My congregation won’t know what to do with a gift if I leave something from my estate.”  That is where the conver-
sation turned between two friends having coffee one afternoon. The other responded, “I thought our Church had an 
endowment fund. Have you considered giving to that?”  “I hate to admit it, but I really don’t know what it is about. 
I’ve heard financial reports at congregational meetings, but it just seemed like numbers. It’s my fault, but I have never 
investigated what that fund does.” 
 
This experience is quite common for many of us. Our world is so full of information that we have to decide about 
what we will consider and when we will consider it. It may be true that we haven’t spent much time thinking about 
charitable gifting from our estates and so we have not paid much attention to something like our congregation’s en-
dowment fund, or future ministry fund. 
 
So where do we start? Your LCMS Foundation Gift Planning Counselor is trained to assist you in creating a gift plan 
that blesses the family you love and the ministries you care about. Part of that work for gifting to ministry might be 
some research, identifying the proper recipient of a gift from your estate. Maybe your questions are similar to what 
others have already asked. Or maybe the Gift Planning Counselor knows exactly who to ask. For assistance, contact 
your Indiana District- LCMS gift counselor Mark Muehl (260-241-4845, mark.muehl@lfnd.org) to get the conversation 
started. 

Stewardship  
By Mark Muehl, Indiana District Representative, LCMS Foundation 

about:blank
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If your birthday, anniversary 
or change of address is not 
listed, kindly contact the 
church office with your infor-
mation. 

Therefore what God has joined together, let no one separate.  

Mark 10:9  

Carmen Seemann 5/5 

Tim Klage 5/6 

Ann Gater 5/7 

Frederick Rambo Torwelle 5/7 

Dawn Mann 5/9 

Deb Lahrman 5/9 

Rachel Till 5/10 

Sarah Larkin 5/10 

Marshal Heingartner 5/13 

Mike Gastineau 5/15 

Timothy Springer 5/15 

Grant Acker 5/17 

Ryan Michael 5/18 

Margaret Doell 5/19 

Lora Acker 5/21 

Caelia Neaville 5/22 

Ken Heingartner 5/24 

Caryl Spira 5/27 

Krista Koch 5/29 

Nancy Zollinger 5/30 

Autumn Brinneman 5/31 

Claire Gastineau 5/31 

Eric Lehman 6/1 

Kevin Knoch 6/2 

Myrtle Dashiell 6/3 

Sandy Henry 6/3 

Mitchell Gastineau 6/5 

Andrew Mahrt 6/6 

Drew Hollman 6/6 

Edith Wheeler 6/8 

Gordon Springer 6/10 

Tom Wolf 6/11 

Kyle Hormann 6/15 

Lucille Wilson 6/18 

Thomas Hoham 6/19 

Ruth Ann Schimmel 6/20 

Lindsey Floyd 6/21 

June Rambo 6/23 

Kara Sells 6/24 

Remy Laisure 6/24 

Seth Walhart 6/24 

Hawk Moore 6/25 

Daniel Bercot 6/29 

Nicholas and Sonja Stier  5/10 

Andrew and Lori Beeks  5/14 

Dennis and Edith Wheeler  5/15 

Robert Wayne II and Jillian Gatchell-Ward  5/16 

Mike and Michele Strasen  5/21 

Ken and Peggy Heingartner  5/23 

Tim and Heather Klage 6/1 

Travis and Haley Blanchette 6/2 

Mike and Val Nowling 6/4 

Brett and Mindi Zellers 6/4 

Marty and Michele Blessing 6/5 

Tom and Lisa Wolfe 6/5 

Josh and Autumn Brinneman 6/11 

Andrew and Ashley Heingartner 6/11 

Gary and Sheila Gerke 6/12 

Nicholas and Sarah Myers 6/14 

Tom and Sheila Nehrenz 6/16 

Ron and Terri Gehring 6/18 

Mart and Cheryl Erickson 6/19 

Jim and Nancy Herber 6/24 

Jerry and Lois Branstrator 6/27 

Gene and Krista Koch 6/27 
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Rain didn’t stop the egg 
hunt as we moved in-
doors! We had a good 
turnout and lots of 
helpers made this a 
successful Thrivent 
event! Thanks for eve-
ryone’s help!”  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1* 
5:00-7:00 Pre-
school Fundraiser 

5:30 Partners in 
Prayer 

6:30pm Worship 
with Communion 

2 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

7:00pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

3 
10:00-11:30am 
Parish Nurse Is 
In 

11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

6:30 LSUS Musi-

4 
11:00am Yoga 
with Tara 

 

5 
9:00am Worship  
& CLHS Orchestra  

10:30am 
Education Hour 

6 
11:00am Chair Yoga 

4:00pm Board of 
Elders 

5:00pm Cardio Tone 

7 
Election Primary 

Bulletin Items Due 

1:00pm Peace 
Bible Study 

5:30pm Yoga with 
Tara 

8 
BP Screenings 

6:30pm Worship  

9 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

7:00pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

10 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

11 
11:00am Yoga 
with Tara 

12* 
9:00am Worship 
with Communion 

Mother’s Day 
Carnation Sale 

10:30am 
Education Hour 

13 
11:00am Chair Yoga 

1:00-3:00pm Cards 
in the Café 

5:00pm Cardio Tone 

14 
Bulletin Items Due 

5:30pm Yoga with 
Tara 

6:00pm  Soup & 
Songs 

 

15* 
11:00am BINGO 
in Cafe 

5:30 Partners in 
Prayer 

6:30pm Worship 
with Communion 

16 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

7:00pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

17 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

18 
9:00am Men at 
Peace (MAP) 

11:00am Yoga 
with Tara 

19* 
9:00am Worship 
with Communion 

BP Screenings 

Graduate  
Reception 

10:30am 
Education Hour 

7:30pm YAMz 

20 
11:00am Chair Yoga 

5:00pm Cardio Tone 

21  
Bulletin Items Due 

5:30pm Yoga with 
Tara 

6:00-8:00pm Youth 
Group 

6:30pm Board of 
Directors 

22* 
6:30pm Worship 
with Communion 
End of Preschool 
Service 

23 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

 

24 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

25 
No Yoga with 
Tara 

26* 
Café Closed 

9:00am Worship 
with Communion 

10:30am 
Education Hour 

27 
Memorial Day 

Café Closed 

Church Office 
Closed 

Classes Canceled 

28 
Bulletin Items Due 

5:30pm Yoga with 
Tara 

29* 
6:30pm Worship 
with Communion 

30 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

31 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

 

 

May 2024 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
11:00am Yoga 
with Tara 

2* 
9:00am Worship 
with Communion 

10:30am 
Education Hour 

3 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

4:00pm Board of 
Elders 

5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

4 
Bulletin Items 
Due 

1:00pm Peace 
Bible Study 

5:30pm Yoga 
with Tara 

6:00-8:00 Youth 
Group 

5* 
5:30pm Partners in 
Prayer 

6:30pm Worship 
with Communion 

 

6 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

 

7 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

8 
11:00am Yoga 
with Tara 

9* 
9:00am Worship 
with Communion 

10:30am 
Education Hour 

10 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

1:00-3:00pm Cards 
in the Café 

5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

11 
Bulletin Items 
Due 

5:30pm Yoga 
with Tara 

 

12* 
BP Screenings 

6:30pm Worship 
with Communion 

13 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

14 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

15 
9:00am Men at 
Peace (MAP) 

11:00am Yoga 
with Tara 

 

16 
9:00am Worship 
Service 

BP Screenings 

10:30am 
Education Hour 

17 
PY Articles due 

11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

 

18 
Bulletin Items 
Due 

NO Yoga with 
Tara 

6:00-8:00 Youth 
Group 

6:30pm Board of 
Directors 

19 
5:30 Partners in 
Prayer 

6:30pm Worship 
Service 

20 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

 

21 
10:00-11:30am 
Parish Nurse Is In 

11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

22 
NO Yoga with 
Tara 

23* 
9:00am Worship 
with Communion 

10:30am 
Education Hour 

24 
11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

1:00-3:00pm Cards 
in the Café 

5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

25 
Bulletin Items 
Due 

5:30pm Yoga 
with Tara 

26* 
6:30pm Worship 
Service with Com-
munion 

27 
5:00pm Cardio 
Tone 

 

28 
10:00-11:30am 
Parish Nurse Is In 

11:00am Chair 
Yoga 

29 
11:00am Yoga 
with Tara 

30 
9:00am Worship 
Service 

10:30am 
Education Hour 

      

June 2024 



Peace Evangelical Lutheran 
Church exists to reach the 
lost and to provide for 
spiritual growth and nurture 
of our family of believers 
through education and 
ministry of Word and 
Sacraments. 

Return Service Requested 

Mission 

4900 Fairfield Ave. 

Fort Wayne, IN  46807 

Phone: 260-744-3869 

www.PeaceLutheranFW.org 
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